

FIELD ADDRESS PO Box 6 Bernalillo NM 87004 Tel 505.867.9038 rodneylane@mwbm.org

HOME CHURCH Rock Springs Baptist Church 1567 Rock Springs Rd Kingsport TN 37664 Tel 423.349.7110 Pastor: Dr. Edward C. Dillowe

BIRTHDAYS Rodney 9/22 Amanda 4/23 Katie 3/12 Joshua 11/20

Anniversary 1/25



Mission Board Macedonia World Baptist Missions PO Box 519 Braselton GA 30517 Tel 706.654.2818



"Yea, so have I strived to preach the gospel, not where Christ was named, lest I should build upon another man's foundation: But as it is written, To whom he was not spoken of, they shall see: and they that have not heard shall understand." Romans 15:20-21 Dear Prayer Partners,

January - March 2021

Greetings from New Mexico. I pray this letter finds you doing well and enjoying the blessings of the Lord. In the blink of an eye, three months of this New Year have flown by. We've got a lot to report.

The Lifespire Team Back in the Saddle

After several months of being shut out of the nursing homes in the state, our nursing home ministry is back, up, and running. Two of the nursing homes in the area contacted our assistant pastor and asked for our team to return. They have been going strong for two weeks now and they are off to a great start. The Lord has protected the majority of the residents from COVID. Please pray for them as they minister among the senior adults. Join us in begging God for souls.

Red to Green Reopening

Good, bad, or indifferent: regardless of our views on the reopening processes that our states have gone through over the past few months, we are grateful that we are finally beginning to see the light at the end of the tunnel. Our county is in yellow status; which means that we are able to open to 33% of capacity. Due to the fact that we are meeting in a rented house that means that we are able to have eight people in the building at a time. This is a challenge at best. We are looking for a larger place to meet. We've been searching for months. Please join us in prayer about this. Please continue to pray for UG. The Lord knows exactly what the need is. We are chomping at the bit to see what the Lord has for us this year.

March Madness

March Madness at Liberty Baptist Church is a time when we work extra hard all month to witness to at least one person per day for the entire month of March. We have passed out hundreds of gospel tracts and witnessed to dozens of people. Only eternity will tell what sort of impact we have had on our community. Please pray for fruit to abound to our account.

Manny and Katie Salas

We have some wonderful news. Our daughter Katie and her husband, Manny, are expecting their first child in October of this year. Please be in prayer for them. Of course, this means that Sister Amanda and I are going to be grand-parents for the first time. We are excited for them. Please pray for Katie and the baby, and for their health. We want to say thank you all for your faithful prayers and support of the ministry that the Lord has called us to. Without you, we could not do the work that God has called us to. We praise God for your faithfulness.

Your missionaries...

The Rodney Lane Family